

Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education

SCHOOLS DIVISION OF NORTHERN SAMAR

ADVISORY (March 28, 2025)

This is to formally inform the field that the Northern Samar Division Federated Parent-Teacher Association (NSDFPTA) will be conducting a Monthly Meeting slated on April 4, 2025 at Onay Beach, Laoang Northern Samar.

With this advisory, the District Heads are requested to inform the Municipal Federated PTA Presidents (MFPTA) to attend the said meeting or their duly representatives to attain the goals of this activity.

District Heads of Allen and Victoria are enjoined to inform and remind the Municipal Federated PTA Presidents of these Districts to identify their Municipal Federated PTA Presidents, and to actively partake in the undertakings of the organization such as the call for meetings, since up to this date, these areas have not identified their MFPTA yet.

The DepEd Northern Samar is committed to supporting the Northern Samar Division Federated PTA as one of our stakeholders in furtherance of quality and inclusive education for our learners.

PHD, CESO VI CIO C. ALJIBE JR. s Division Superintendent

> DepEd Northern Same RELEASED









Republic of the Philippines Province of Northern Samar Municipality of Catarman

Northern Samar Division Federated Parent-Teacher Association

26 March 2025

GAUDENCIO C. ALJIBE, JR. PhD, CESO VI

Schools Division Superintendent Division of Northern Samar Catarman, Northern Samar

Dear Sir Aljibe,

Warm greetings!

OFFICE OF THE SGOD CHIEF

CERIV

Date: 3 - 26
OLIVA C. LIPA

Administrative Assistant

I am writing to seek your assistance in informing the District Heads of the 24 Municipal Federated PTA Presidents regarding our upcoming Monthly Meeting scheduled on April 4, 2025 at Onay Beach, Laoang, Northern Samar.

Although we have a messenger group chat in order to create a convenient hub for interaction and make it easy to exchange thoughts or even updates among ourselves, still we would like to bring to your attention that only a few Municipal Federated PTA Presidents remain actively involved. Furthermore, the Districts of Allen and Victoria have neither participated nor identified their Municipal Federated PTA Presidents up to this point. Your guidance and support in addressing this matter would be greatly appreciated to ensure inclusivity and active participation during the meeting.

We are confident that, with your assistance, this meeting will be more effective and productive in fulfilling our shared goals.

Thank you very much for your kind attention and continued support.

Sincerely yours,

JOE LOUIS B. GAJUTOS
President

Northern Samar Division Federated PTA